
TOWN OF TWO RIVERS  

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS  

MINUTES DECEMBER 9, 2024               6:01PM  

  

The December meeting of the Town of Two Rivers was called to order by Chairman Pohl. Supervisors Pohl, 

Petska, and Chase along with Clerk/Treasurer Timm were present. According to Chapter 19.84 of the 

Wisconsin Statutes, the meeting notices were posted in designated places and on the website. Confirmation 

from the Clerk that notices were properly posted was received. 

 

The November 18, 2024, regular meeting minutes were approved as printed and reviewed with a motion 

from Chase and seconded by Petska, motion carried.  

 

Chairman Pohl called three times for public input:  There being no public input, it was closed. 

 

The financials were reviewed and placed on file with a motion from Petska and seconded by Chase, motion 

carried.  

 

Vouchers were reviewed and approved with a motion from Chase and seconded by Petska, motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by Chase and seconded by Petska to amend the budget according to recommendation 

from CLA to account for the assigned funds for the Ambulance and Fire Truck purchase that were made in 

2024 in the amount of $386,619.22.  Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by Petska and seconded by Chase to approve funds to be applied from ARPA account 

to payment for the Service Award Program not to exceed $30,480.00.  Motion carried with Chase 

abstaining.  This is for the initial deposits for catchup years and for the year 2024. 

 

A motion was made by Chase and seconded by Petska to purchase two tires from Bauer Built for Truck #1 

and to rotate the trucks for tires in the next three years and then on a seven-year rotation according to code 

in the amount of $941.54.  Motion carried. 

 

Reports were given by Highway Supervisor Kobes, Ambulance Board Member Kobes, Constable 

Liermann, Recycling Manager Wachholz and Fire Chief Leichtfuss 

Clerk Timm will send an email to the County Planning and Zoning with regard to violation of Mary Benitez 

on Whistle Lane regarding no kennel license. 

 

Motion was made by Petska and seconded by Chase to adjourn the regular meeting at 6:35pm, motion 

carried. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted,   

  

 

Bonnie Timm             ______________________________  

Clerk/Treasurer                   Authenticated by Steve Pohl, Chairman  


